



PROJECT T&F4ALL

Track & Field, a race towards the future: inclusion in sport of young people from disadvantaged backgrounds

MINUTES TRANSNATIONAL MEETING 1st— 2ND SEPTEMBER 2020 — Szczecin — POLAND Szczecińska Szkoła Wyższa Collegium Balticum Mieszka I 61 C, 71-011 Szczecin SALA SENATU (2ND FLOOR)

AGENDA:

1ST SEPTMBER – 1ST DAY

10:00 Welcome coffee			
10.15- 10.30	Introducing the Agenda of the Meeting: rules of online participating - mandatory		
10.30 – 11.15	Presentation of the WP1 results - mandatory By CB - Szczecińska Wyzsza Szkoła Collegium Balticum		
11.15 – 11.40	Brainstorming and discussion (online contribution trough chat)		
11.40 – 12.00	Summary and Conclusions - mandatory		
12.15 – 14.00	Lunch		
14.00 – 14.30	Communication - mandatory By Trionfo		
14.30 – 14.45	Discussion (online contribution trough chat)		
14.45 – 15.15	Project evaluation and monitoring - mandatory By FFA		







15.15 – 15.45	Brainstorming	and discussion ((online contribution t	trough chat)

15.45 – 16.30 WP2 – Presentation of the work and next step - mandatory By CB - Szczecińska Wyzsza Szkoła Collegium Balticum

16.30 – 17.00 Brainstorming and discussion (online contribution trough chat)

17.00 – 17.15 Summary and Conclusions - mandatory

19.30h Social event: Dinner

2ND SEPTEMBER - 2ND DAY

Project Technical Meeting

09.15 - 09.30	Welcome coffee
9.30 – 10.00	Presentation of the EVENT 1 Conference in Genoa - mandatory By EFA
10.00 - 10.15	Discussion (online contributions trough chat)
10.15 – 11.00	WP3 - Concept and description of the actions - mandatory
	By EFA
11.00 – 11.30	Brainstorming and discussion (online contribution trough chat)
11.30 – 11.45	Summary and conclusions - mandatory
11.45 – 12.00	Coffee Break
12.00 - 12.45	Next steps and Sum up - mandatory







by Trionfo Liqure

13.00 – 14.00 Lunch

14.00 Study Visit

19.30h Social event: Dinner

N.B: If Partners need a bilateral meeting with LP, they could communicate it to S.S. Trionfo ligure asd as soon as possible in order to schedule in the Agenda

Partner Present

Partners in presence:

P1 - Trionfo Ligure - Laura Faveto

P7 – EFA – Francesco Ferrari, Mario Bozzo Costa

P8 - Collegium Balticum - Beata Mintus

Partners connected online:

P2 - DRPDNM - Tjasa Kozjan

P3 - Municipality of Pegeia – Yannis Konnaris

P4 - Izmir Youth Centers Sports Club - Enis Ozdemir

P5 – IIT – Calin Rus

P6 - GESEME - Ruxandra Stanica

DAY 1 - 1st September 2020

After verifying that all the partners were online and correctly connected the Meeting started at 11.20 am. Laura Faveto from Trionfo Ligure did a short revision of the Agenda so that everyone was on board with all the topics that needed discussion.

Mario Bozzo Costa from EFA asked the partners that weren't able to be in Poland to do a brief description of the COVID-19 situation in each country so that we could have a clear vision of the global situation in the partnership; everyone presented their status. Probably there will be some problems with the practical activities, but maybe in 2021 we will be able to do them, considering how the pandemic situation is







evolving. Ruxandra Stanica from GESEME suggested to implement the Skype Meeting so that we can update each other on the pandemy and on the steps of the project. Everyone agreed.

Then we passed at the presentation of the WP1 results: Beata Mintus from Collegium Balticum presented it. We started the IO1in March and we are supposed to end it in September, just a month late but in line with our schedule. Beata Mintus also asked all the Pps to send suggestions and infos about the WP2 so that in September it could be finished and translated. She also said that all the Pps completed the templates on street and sport education so that the final version with the translations can be done.

With the WP2 the work was mainly done with the associations that have experience in athletics to create pathways for the next steps of the project. So Beata Mintus asked the Pps to send her comments and suggestions on the WP2 document she sent us at least on the 10th of September so that it can be finished on time, and at the end of the month we will have the first draft of the WP2 with all the comments inserted. All together we decide to change the Agenda and to discuss the WP2 at this moment of the meeting because we were already on the topic: all the partners shared their opinions.

Calin Rus from IIT said to consider racism in sport: with sport you can create an environment in which you can tackle racism. He added that he would have sent his detailed comments by email to Beata Mintus so they can be added.

Enis Ozdemir from Izmir Youth Centres Sports Club told us he needed a bit more time to read the document and that he would have sent all his comments directly to Beata Mintus by email. But he suggested to pay attention to not stigmatize some communities, so it could be useful to change some definitions.

Yannis Konnaris from the Municipality of Pegeia gave a feedback on the situation in Cyprus and dais that maybe it will be necessary to change some activities considering the evolution of the situation.

Ruxandra Stanica from GESEME suggested to add some details on other vulnerabilities like disabilities and disadvantaged realities.

Tjasa Kozjan from DRPDNM had similar suggestions but she added to consider discrimination in every community. She added to consider all the elements that could be helpful to motivate the groups.

We all agreed to send Beata Mintus our suggestions and comment so that the WP2 could be completed. Laura Faveto from Trionfo Ligure proposed a change of Agenda for the afternoon so that we could have Michela Grana from EFA connecting from Genoa to discuss about the project evaluation and monitoring. Everyone agreed and we closed the morning session at 1.30 pm.

At 3pm we opened the afternoon session with the presence of Michela Grana from EFA that discussed the Project Evaluation and Monitoring. She confirmed that everyone completed the questionnaire and the results were positive: the general assessments were good. We had some weaknesses due to the COVID-19 Emergency. The Delay was not so hard and the study went very well; the participation was ok.

The big challenge is to maintain the good level. The only weak point is about Communication: IG, FB pages and website. The website is considered better than the social pages. The pandemic situation influenced inevitably this topic. She suggested to have a better agreement on how to communicate better, to do a better monitoring on the visits on social media/website.

She added that the work group is good and that the next questionnaire will be in 2 months with also the evaluation of the meeting.





Then we passed at the point of the Agenda about Communication. Laura Faveto from Trionfo Ligure exposed the evolution of the social pages with likes and followers. They need to be improved both on FB and IG. Then about the website we have to update with the last Skype Meeting and the Meeting in Poland. She proposed also to initiate a newsletter maybe in one month to keep the site updated and alive. About improving the social pages she will add as editors on the FB page all the Pps that are present on the social media, and she asked to spread the posts all over the social medias and to communicate every suggestion they come up with. To improve the FB page Ruxandra Stanica proposed to create a schedule in which every partner has to post something about the project on the project FB page. We all agreed, so it will be create in the next weeks.

After that Laura Faveto asked if there were some issues or questions. Francesco Ferrari from EFA suggested to find ideas to modify the sport considering the possibility to remain in a bad situation due to the COVID-19, so what could be an alternative way to play sports considering our next steps in the project development (WP3-4 and the next). We all agreed and closed the afternoon session at 4 pm.

Day 2 - 2nd September 2020

After checking we were all present and online, we started the session at 10.30 am with the first point of the Agenda: the Event 1 in Genoa. Francesco Ferrari from EFA presented some ideas about it: it will be about the IO1 probably around October/November. The idea is to involve all the partners with online calls so that they can present their activities and associations; to involve all the FIDAL Italian Network. He asked the Pps about their schedule so that it will be easier to organise the event. Beata Mintus from Collegium Balticum said she could present a project on sport they are doing. Tjasa Kozjan from DRPDNM agreed on a video presentation of their activities, she thought it will be more interesting.

Francesco Ferrari said they will create the Agenda of the event so that everyone can be able to organize all the activities. We will try to involve Universities students, people of sports in general and educators. In the next weeks the Agenda will be ready with a date proposition for the Event.

Then we passed at the next point in the Agenda about the WP3. Francesco Ferrari made a strong point about the necessities of finding new solutions on how to proceed if the COVID-19 situation is bad even in the next months. We have to think what we will decide to do.

About the WP3 he said that the topic is to prepare the trainers to work in street sports with disadvantaged people. We have to decide if it's necessary to change the countries for the experimentations of the training models due to the Pandemic Emergency. We can do WP3 with online courses but we need contents and proposals about it; we have to create online models to train instructors, so it's necessary to create guidelines for online contents.

Francesco Ferrari asked all the Pps to give suggestions about the possible contents so that we can collect material on normal tools. He also asked about a possible platform to use with the video tutorial that will be create to teach the instructors. This video will have the necessity of being translated.

Then we did a brainstorming on ideas of topics for the model to create the WP3. The Pps came up with: how to motivate, how to communicate, how to involve target groups/diversity issues/communication, attractive events, paralympic activity, differences between athletic on the field and on the streets, manage the flexibility, how to solve the problems that will come up, how to adapt athletics on the street, how to solve issues with educators.







With this first ideas Francesco Ferrari said they will prepare a first template in October/November so that a module can be create in December/January and in Spring we will be able to do the testing phase. After this discussion we did a last sum up of the next steps so that everyone is on board: at least on the 10^{th} of September the Pps send the feedback on the WP2 to Beata Mintus; a Skype Call to discuss about the end of WP2, the Event and the WP3 was scheduled for the 30^{th} of September at 2pm; then we will translate the WP2; we will have the event in Genoa; in October EFA will send the modules for the WP3; we also scheduled another skype call on the 14^{th} of October at 2pm to discuss about the next steps, the next meeting and all the updates on the situation in each country. Considering there were no more issue to discuss we closed the meeting at 13pm.

The European Commission's support for the production of this publication does not constitute an endorsement of the contents, which reflect the views only of the authors, and the Commission cannot be held responsible for any use which may be made of the information contained therein.

